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COCHLEAR IMPLANT POST-OPERATIVE INSTRUCTIONS 
Cochlear implant surgery lasts three to four hours and is performed while the patient is under general 
anesthesia.  Some conditions that may affect the cochlea, such as cochlear ossification (bony growth) or 
cochlear abnormalities may lengthen the time of surgery.  A small area behind and above the ear to be 
implanted is shaved to reduce the possibility of infection near the implant site.  The hair grows back 
naturally over this area. 
 
The surgeon makes a postauricular (behind the ear) incision.  A small depression is created in the mastoid 
bone to hold the receiver/stimulator so that it is flush with the skull.  The surgeon drills through the 
mastoid bone to the inner ear.  This mastoidectomy allows access to the inner ear (cochlea) without 
disturbing the ear canal or eardrum.  A very small opening is made into the cochlea and the implant 
electrode is threaded in as far as possible.  Most cochleas can accommodate the complete electrode unless 
meningitis is the cause of deafness, in which case a partial insertion may be necessary.  The 
receiver/stimulator is secured to the skull and the incision is closed with stitches or staples.  A head wrap 
dressing stays on overnight.  Patients are usually able to get out of bed and walk around the day after 
surgery and generally are discharged from the hospital on the first postoperative day.  Pain is mild to 
moderate for several days and can be controlled with oral pain medicines.  We have given you a 
prescription for a pain medication in the event that Tylenol is not adequate.  Do not take aspirin, Advil, 
Nuprin or similar compounds, as these increase the risk of bleeding. 
 
Some patients experience imbalance for a few days after surgery but this usually resolves spontaneously 
within the first week.  Please keep the incision dry from water exposure, and coat with antibiotic ointment 
two or three times daily.  Exercise and vigorous physical activity should be avoided for four weeks.  You 
should not drive if you are taking pain medicine other than Tylenol, or if you have any dizziness. 
 
Patients generally report that they are at “full-strength” and “back to normal” within a week or two after 
the surgery.  Patients return to school or work as soon as they feel well enough to do so, usually within a 
week of surgery.  Stitches or staples are removed approximately 10 days after surgery.  Activation of the 
implant takes place four to six weeks after implantation.  The four to six week recovery period permits 
complete healing around the implant site before the patient returns to the clinic to be fitted with the 
external components of the system.  Programming of the external speech processor is performed by the 
audiologist.  The patient will begin to hear their first sounds from the implant.  The implant system is 
programmed to suit each individual’s needs.  The implant team continues to work with the implant 
recipient as long as it is necessary to ensure optimal benefit from the device. 
 
Patients generally fell better day-to-day.  Please call us for fever, bleeding, discharge, increased pain or 
swelling, or any concerns you may have. 


